Secretary: Vote Explanation Please, Senator Boquist

“SB 748 allows a parent with a disabled child to remain on their state government
insurance after they turn 26 in certain circumstances. If the 26 year old disabled
child was removed then based on the circumstances they would no doubt be placed
on the Oregon Health Plan. Simply makes more sense to save the transfer costs
and transition issues between the two programs. While this Senator has a disabled
child that child would not qualify for this program thus did not declare a possible
conflict of interest. “



